Michigan High School Rodeo

Minutes of the August 14th 2021 Meeting

Submitted September 25, 2021

Meeting was called to order by President Jeremy Phillips at 8.13 am with a quorum of directors and student board members present.

Secretary's report was submitted and a motion of approval was made by Elewyn Pletcher second by Holli Haley motion carried.

Treasurer's report was presented for review and a motion to approve was made by Tori Patterson with support by Jeremy Howell The motion carried

The president's report addressed a discussion about where to hold state finals next year and after much discussion a motion to table the discussion till the fall meeting was made by Shelley Neukom and supported by Marc Huver. The motion carried. National finals went on time and all went well with good reports all around. Jeremy also informed the board that there are still several guns that are not available and are still on back order from the 2021 gun raffle. Jeremy will be in contact with the winners and offer them credit to purchase a gun from Jays for equal value.

The National director reported that the national finals for junior and senior both went well with no major issues either location. A second point of business was brought up about increasing the cap for junior high members from \$750 to \$1000 to accommodate the additional 5th grade year of competition. This will be written up and presented to the full membership at the mid winter meeting for this year.

Shelley presented the national paperwork for point system, RCH, Cutting, and rough stock events. All forms were reviewed and signed by Elewyn and Shelley to be filed with the national office. RCH and Cutting will offer at least 3 event gos and a state finals, the rough stock will be offered at all rodeos, and we will continue to use the same point system for rodeos, state finals, and all around points.

A Cutting date of September 10 was approved to be held the same weekend as Frontier days for Friday night at 8 pm check in to be 7:30pm at Greg Flowers on Butler Rd in Nashville. A RCH event date of Oct 10th was mentioned and once confirmed will be posted to the membership with details.

Director Brandy Casey informed the board that she is working on a new sponsorship letter and would bring to the board for approval when it was finished.

Vice President Marc Huver had spring dates that were waiting on confirmation from locations and also wanted to get State finals locations to be finalized which will be decided at the September board meeting.

With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:45am Respectfully submitted Shelley Neukom, MiHSRA Secretary